AAA Team Sales Tax, LLC

9/12/22

Nevada Tax Commission 1550 College Parkway, Suite 115 Carson City, NV 89706

Subject: Comment on Notice of Intent to Act Upon a Regulation R173-22 and R175-22

Hello Commissioners,

I do not agree with the proposed changes the Department is wanting to make to the related regulations. It appears they are attempting to limit a taxpayer's right to petition or create a technicality to limit a taxpayer's right to petition. It would be to the reader if a simple worded description was provided that got to the point of the proposed change. This is where the use of Nevada Revised Statue (NRS) 360.133-Requirement for Technical Bulletins can play an important asset to the Department and public. This proactive approach gives answers to the public in simple language. **Commissioner Brown**, during the last Nevada Tax Commission on August 15,2022, you asked the best question at the meeting. You asked Mr. Childers (current Audit Manager) "What has been done to reduce the number of refund requests?" Mr. Childers gave you a re-active answer of "We have warned them not to do it anymore" or some kind of response to that affect. Mr. Childers needed to give you a pro-active answer of "We are in the process of writing a Technical Bulletin on the matter and make it available to the public as soon as possible. That is the answer Mr. Childers needed to give you, not only as a commissioner, but as a taxpayer(stakeholder) too. More information to the public provided in simple language is a good thing.

Thank You and Be Safe!

Ron Voigt AAA Team Sales Tax, LLC